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Arrowhead Harley-Davidson 

16130 N Fountain Center DR 

Peoria, AZ 85382 

publisherahhog@gmail.com 

DISCLAIMER: The Harley-
Davidson Motor Co., Arrowhead 
Harley-Davidson, and Arrowhead 
H.O.G. Chapter 5104 make no 
claims as to the accuracy of the 
material within this newsletter. 

This newsletter is designed to 
help keep our members informed 
and in touch with what our chap-
ter is doing. Please refer to and 
use Teamup on a regular basis to 
follow what is coming up.  

The Calendar in this newsletter is 
only accurate at the time of print-
ing.  

We invite our members to send 
any ideas or places of interest for 
our Road Captains to include in 
the Ride Calendar. 

Please send all correspondence 
to; 

publisherahhog@gmail.com 

___________________________ 

If a member (non-officer) submits 
an article and it is used, They will 
receive a $10.00 Gift Card. 

 
Our new website                             

ahdhog.com 

October 1, 2025  
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Get YOur FOOtbALL tiCKets nOw tO LOCK tHeM 

in 
USE THE QR CODE OR LINK TO ORDER TICKETS 

ANY QUESTIONS, CONTACT: 

LANDON MOE  lmoe@cardinals.nfl.net  (602) 562-9636 

RON   ondemandron@gmail.com 

SAM  marketing@arrowheadharley.com 

       

                                                            https://tinyurl.com/HOG-Football 
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Hogsters,  
 

Well guys this is a bittersweet moment in my Harley-Davidson Hog Career. I have accepted a new position as a Com-
mercial Fleet Sales Associate at Midway Chevrolet. 
 
We have had a heck of a ride the past few years.  I want to thank each and every one of you for all of the dedication to 
the Chapter and Hog organization.  I value all of the friendship and relationships that have been cultivated over the 
years.  You guys & gals are the best.  
 
I will start my new position at Midway October First, at that time I will continue as your Hog Chapter Manager on a part 
time basis.  
 
I will come into the dealer 1 Day a week to update the mileage reports, new membership forms etc.  
I will be attending all officer meetings and general meetings.  
 
If needed I will be available by phone.  
 
Now that that bit of news is out of the way! Let's get ready for some football.   
 
https://tinyurl.com/HOG-Football 
 
Thank you, guys, for all that you do.  
 
You are the best.  
 
Here is a small clip while we visited Wyatt's Lemonade Stand in Sturgis 2025, they took of us rolling in. 
 
https://tinyurl.com/wyattslemonadeade 
 
 
 
 

 
 
-- 
 
Ronald Long 
Arrowhead & Roadrunner Harley-Davidson 
Hog Chapter Manager 5104/5112 
Cell 602-703-1050 
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From the Director’s Chair 

We just finished our ride planning meeƟng filling out our ride calendar through January 2025, please take a look at the exciƟng 
rides on the calendar. Please check team up and sign up for these great rides. There are some open dates, so if there are some 
good ideas out there, please reach out to your officers. 

This year has been amazing so far. So many great rides have happened and are conƟnuing to be brainstormed. Many of us 
went to Sturgis this year for the 85th annual Rally. The White Mountain Rally was a fantasƟc Ɵme as well. We have visited an 
injured liƩle girl at her home, visited sick HOG members to liŌ their spirits and helped keep our roads clean with Trash Treks. I 
am so proud of you all. 

 Weekday and weekend rides await us, and I hope to see some new faces. Upcoming rides and events are exciƟng and meant 
for all members.  

Ballots for nominaƟons of HOG Officers are the AHD HOG website, and elecƟons will be held in November. Please parƟcipate 
and let us know the direcƟon you want our family to go in. 

Please be aware and let your officers know they are appreciated for all they do to make sure we keep riding and having fun, 
which is our job one. 

Finally – last year as a chapter, for the annual mileage ridden, we beat all other chapters in the valley. In order to conƟnue on 
that pace, we need all members to turn in mileage forms to Ron Long on at least a quarterly basis. 

Football Ɵckets are sƟll available and you are in for a great Ɵme with our Cardinals partners. Time is running out HOG5104 
wants to make our presence known as the leader in the Valley. 

https://tinyurl.com/HOG-Football 
On a personal note, I have met and ridden with some of the best people I know this year. Your presence fills a space in my life 
as well as benefiƫng our Arrowhead dealer.  

May the road rise up to meet you, 

John Sbrega 

Director 
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From Behind The Director: 

 

I hope this finds everyone in good health.  It is finally cooling down a liƩle, so how about geƫng out and doing 
the challenges? 

The BuƩ ride seems to be a success for quite a few of you.  The 250 mile has more coming in every week with 
over 23 riders so far. The 500, 750 and 1000-mile rides have several riders compleƟng them.   

The 10 rides challenge that Terry is tracking is doing well also.  

Let's get out and ride so we can add miles to the chapter’s year end milage.  There are a lot of rides on the cal-
endar weekdays and weekends.  Remember if we have any new riders/members to the group let's make sure 
and welcome them in.  

Check team up to get ride informaƟon and sign-up. 

Have FUN and RIDE 

Win H. 

Asst. Director 
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September 2025 Secretary ArƟcle 

 

Hi 5104 Hogsters: 

As the weather is now cooling down, it is Ɵme to get out there and ride. We have a full ride calendar for October and will be 
meeƟng to finish out the ride calendar for 2025 and into 2026. 

We have a new program where we can record conversaƟons for both our officers meeƟng and our general meeƟng. This creates 
the ability to have meeƟng minutes for each meeƟng and what was discussed as a historical document. 

When you are speaking, please say your name so we know who is talking, this helps with creaƟng the meeƟng minutes. 

I am excited about my new challenge as secretary and if you have any quesƟons, please feel free to contact me at lmanci-
no@cox.net. 

As always, stay safe out there. 

Laura Mancino - Secretary 
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     SEPTEMBER – 2025 

 

The Summer has been another HOT one, as if you didn’t know.  The job of Treasurer has been very quiet as the riding acƟviƟes 
have been slow this Summer.   Bank funds are on target for the year, and we should finish the year strong.  Similar to last year, the 
club is once again acƟvely engaged in selling football Ɵckets for three games to Arizona Cardinal games.   The HOG chapters at 
both Arrowhead and Roadrunner have put out funds for the Ɵckets this year.  It’s important that those Ɵckets are sold so the clubs 
are not out any money.  Details about purchasing Ɵckets are on the website and have been appearing in the weekly blasts.  Don’t 
miss out on the fun of seeing the games and enjoying some great tailgaƟng put on for us by the Cardinal OrganizaƟon.   

Don’t forget about the two ride challenges this year.  Win’s BuƩ rides will give you bragging rights for accomplishing the mileage 
challenges.  The 10 for 25 challenge is riding to 10 locaƟons around the Phoenix area in order to take a selfie.  Get all 10 and you 
might win $250.  It’s easy!   Both challenges are listed on the website with more informaƟon. 

The weather should be turning much cooler by the Ɵme you read this.  We need to get out there and ride those miles.  There’s a 
chapter (that’s not worth menƟoning) on the East side of the valley that loves finishing in 3rd place.  So, let’s help them out by hav-
ing Arrowhead complete another million-mile year!!   “LET’S RIDE”!! 

Terry Smith 

Treasurer 
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5104 Quarterly News ArƟcle – Membership 

 

This past quarter was anything but quiet. Several of us went to the 85th Sturgis Rally. Thanks to a relaƟvely mild sum-
mer we have seen our membership numbers steadily grow during what normally is a very slow period. We have also 
had some very successful promoƟonal events at Arrowhead Harley. Most recently was the Bike Night / Bike Show 
which drew a huge crowd. Its events like that and chapter members volunteering and being visible that are at the 
foundaƟon of aƩracƟng new members and sustaining a healthy acƟve membership roster. The other key ingredient is 
a robust ride calendar which our chapter prides itself on. I needn’t say more about the kind of milage this chapter puts 
in. You have yourselves to thank!  

ScoƩ J. 

Membership 
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 Arrowhead HOG 5104 Road Captains for 2025 
Kevin M Head Road Captain – kmancino@cox.net (623) 451-3409 
Ed Berg – usnetret@hotmail.com (936) 525-7088 
Rick F – ricksterfrey@yahoo.com (219) 689-9859 

Rich H - rhernandez56@cox.net (623) 302-3862 

Win H - whillebert@sbcglobal.net (480) 249-2887 

ScoƩ J – azj@cox.net (623) 225-5357 

Bob L - azbob43@hotmail.com (623) 640-4582 

Laura M – lmancino@cox.net (602) 451-2450 

Steve S Head Road Captain – sjs424@yahoo.com (952) 212-5650 

John S – johnsbregalax@yahoo.com (602-369-4126 

Terry S - TERR2.Smith50@gmail.com (816) 516-0975 

Rich S - wizofaz1@cox.net (480-209-9129 
Sherri S - ssporski@cox.net (623) 271-0806 

 
Hello HOGSTERS: 
 
As the weather is starƟng to get cooler, which translates into more Ɵme in the saddle. We just had our ride planning meeƟng and 
have filled out the ride calendar for the remainder of 2025 and into 2026. 
 
Now with the beƩer weather, you can now try and complete Terry Smith’s 10 for 25 desƟnaƟon rides and also work on com-
pleƟng Win’s BuƩ Ride Challenge. 
 
As a special note: with the cooler weather, it is imperaƟve that you check your Ɵre pressure before each ride, as the cooler 
weather has a tendency to reduce your Ɵre pressure. Properly inflated Ɵres are imperaƟve for a safe ride and geƫng more miles 
out of your Ɵres. 
 
Please remember to check the Team Up applicaƟon if you have it on your phone, it has the most up to date informaƟon on all 
rides and other events. If you do not have the applicaƟon, please contact Rich Sporski and he will assist you in puƫng the app on 
your phone. 
 
Stay safe out there and keep the shiny side up at all Ɵmes. 
 
Kevin Mancino – Head Road Captain 
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Hi everyone,  
With the holiday season coming up I have a handful of activities planned. We will be going on more ride with the 
weather cooling off.  Also, Trunker Treat at the dealership Thursday October 30th and keep an eye out for exciting Black 
Friday events. Contact me with any rides or activity ideas you have.   
See you soon! 
 

Have a great week!  
 

Crystal M. 

AcƟviƟes 
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We have survived for the most part the most part the hoƩest months here in Az. I unfortunately have been extremely 
busy at work and missed the last officer and chapter meeƟng. This is the informaƟon I have at this Ɵme and will bring 
all items up to date in the next News LeƩer. 

We unfortunately Have lost one of our brothers on July 29th 2025 Faron Nevile (BONES). 26 Rides with 271 rid-

ers and pillions, (not counƟng the always welcome just show ups) 

 

Alice and I will be becoming much more acƟve in the near future! 

 

 

Tom P 

5104 Historian. 
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Photographer 

 

From Behind The Lens; 

Well hello everyone, this is Fred your photographer.  

Hopefully everyone had a great summer.  

And now riding Ɵme is upon us.  Check out all the rides on TeamUp. 

Be safe and thanks. 

Fred K. 

Photographer 
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From Behind the Typewriter: 

 

I would like to introduce you to our website ahdhog.com. This is where to go to find informaƟon about Our Chapter.  

Our website is updated weekly with a NEW LINK to “Mileage So Far This Year”.  For Rides to sign up for be sure to check TeamUp 
for the latest updates. 

Our website also has all the forms you need to sign up for upcoming events. 

We have two Challenges going on right NOW. Win’s BuƩ Ride and 10 for ’25.  Any quesƟons check the website (ahdhog.com) for 
flyers and instrucƟons. 

We have a lot of Rides and Events coming up, so check frequently on TeamUp. 

We will close nominaƟons at the October General MeeƟng, vote at the November General MeeƟng and do the Officer Change at 
the December General MeeƟng.  Any quesƟons, please ask. 

 

Have Fun and RIDE! 

 

Phil H. 

Editor 
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From the desk of the past Director: 

 It is that Ɵme of year when the temperature is coming down! So, rides will be going up.  

We have a service volunteer ride. I’m working with ADOT about the 2 Highways that we clean. 1 is a great ride to high-
way 89 Kirkland JuncƟon, the other is Lake Pleasant highway. It is about 20 degrees cooler this Ɵme of year at highway 
89 Kirkland JuncƟon. We need volunteers to sign-up on Team-up and come out. AŌer the cleanup we will be going to 
lunch which is paid for by the chapter. So not only, do you get a great ride, but you eat for free. The date for Route 89 
Kirkland JuncƟon is 9/20/25, and highway 74 Lake Pleasant is on 10/19/25. We have received a cerƟficate from ADOT 
for what we do.  

They want you to know you are appreciated. If you want to see it, it is in the HOG room at the dealership.    

Rich S. 

Past Director 
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 uPCOMinG eVent 
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